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	TITLE  :  Impacts of herbivores on the vegetation of Anysberg Nature Reserve


This research project, I feel, is long overdue and crucial to the future management of the Anysberg Complex [62 500 ha].  Anysberg Nature Reserve forms an important part of the Western Little Karoo management sector of the Gouritz Initiative.  A large portion of the area surrounding the reserve is being transformed, as land-owners move away from commercial agriculture to “private game farms”.  This change in land-use has the potential of transforming the land even further, with sometimes unacceptable game management principles being applied due to ignorance to the impacts game could have on the sensitive ecosystem.  

The vegetation on the reserve is a mixture of fynbos, renosterveld [Cape Floristic Region] and succulent karoo.  At present the larger portion of the game on the reserve is concentrated on the Karroid renoster-, Fynbos/Renoster- and Apronveld.  Jan Vlok is in the process of completing [by mid October 2004], a vegetation and utilisation map of the Klein Karoo, and by using these classifications, the study results could be easily cross-referenced and applied throughout the region.

I support the fact that after the completion of this study, the information be passed on to where it can be made available to all interested parties, especially within the Gouritz Initiative management domain.  By distributing the information of this research project, future studies can benefit from its outcomes.  Capacity building among land owners, managers and field rangers, by applying the outcomes of this study, will ensure increased sound management, understanding and rehabilitation of the previously heavily over utilised ecosystem.  The Stewardship Program will be another distribution line of the study in communicating its results through management plans and advise to various land owners.

As conservation manager of the Anysberg Nature Reserve [Cape Nature], I fully support this proposal and look forward to any co-operation between the various partners, as well as applying the outcomes from this study.

Kindest Regards,
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